From: Rob Milliken

Sent: 03 May 2021 09:14

**To:** Salter, Tim <TIM.SALTER@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> **Subject:** Romsey Avenue Field appeal, Fareham in Hampshire

Dear Mr Salter,

As one who has written to you wishing to follow the proceedings of the appeal (APP/A1720/W/21/3271412), I want you be aware, please,

of the problem of flooding and drainage on the field, and also to the fact of much wildlife living there, including frequent visits of Brent Geese.

An extra 500 cars on the site would exasperate nature and cause even more havoc to the already dangerous traffic situation.

Yours sincerely, Rob Milliken